
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: October 4, 2018  

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. The Papio NRD and our project partners, the Cities of Omaha and La Vista, celebrated the grand 

opening of the new three-mile stretch of the West Papio Trail in Millard that links west Omaha to the 

Bellevue area. The new segment creates a 130-mile network through Douglas and Sarpy Counties 

that's been more than 25 years in the making. I cannot thank our community partners enough, as well 

as Eric and team for bringing this project to fruition. It provides expanded recreation, active 

transportation for Omaha metro citizens, and increased access to natural resources. Job well done! 

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

1. I would like to thank the Bennington High School SkillsUSA Chapter for taking part in the Prairie 

View Lake cleanup community service project. The students spent a Saturday morning picking up 

trash and debris around the lake area to keep it clean. This is the fifth year the chapter has participated 

and we appreciate their dedication to the lake and community.  

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report indicating 

construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the month of 
September 2018 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you have any 

questions. 

 

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of September 17, 2018, 

is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any questions, 

please feel free to contact me. 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting took place on September 27, 2018. The minutes are 

attached. The next meeting is scheduled for October 25, 2018.    

 
 

 

  



 

 
  



Bennington SkillsUSA Chapter 
5th Annual Prairie View Lake Cleanup 

 
 

 

 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
 


